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Richard Families, 
 
I cannot believe that we are through our first month of learning togeth-
er!  I have enjoyed meeting your kids and finding out more about the 
“Richard Way”.  As I sit here now, I can easily say that I am proud to 
be part of such a wonderful community. 
 
As we move forward through the year and relationships builds, remem-
ber the important role you have in your child's education. At our Back to 
School Night, you heard our teachers talk about what happens in their 
room and your child’s day to day schedule.  Learning does not stop 
when kids leave our doors, just as it does not start when they enter. 
Learning is a daily, lifelong adventure, one that requires use to work 
together to make experiences for our children. 
 
I am looking forward to what October has to hold for our Raccoons, 
both inside and outside our walls.  We have plenty in store from our 
PTO events, Running Club and exciting learning opportunities. I look 
forward to our continued partnership in our community's growth and 
getting to know more about all of our Raccoons! 
 
Thank you for a great start to the year! 
#RichardRaccoons #BeAwesome 
 
 
-John 

Join our Closed Group 
on  

Facebook : 
 Richard Families 

Dates to  
Remember 

 
 
10/10/18 
Evening Conferences    
 
10/11/18 
PM  & Evening  
Conferences                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
 
10/19/18 
Haunted Garage 6-9 
 
10/14/18 
GP Open House 1-3 
 
10/21/18 
Fall Fest 2-4 
 
10/31/18 
Halloween 
AM School only 
 
11/6/17 
No School for  students 
 
11/20/18 
AM School only 
Thanksgiving break  begins 
at 11:36 AM. 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
11/21/18-11/23/18  

Thanksgiving Break 

 

Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

 

Please go to our website 

for the   Calendars,        

highlights, and  important   

information. 

https://

mi01000971.schoolwires.

net/gprichard 
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Drop Off and Pick Up of Students 

1.   When dropping off or picking up students, please remember NOT to double park in front of the school.  It’s 

very dangerous. 

2.   McKinley Ave. is a NO PARKING ZONE.  Please be considerate of others (neighbors across the street from 

our building), by using this area for drop off and pick up only.  Police will ticket anyone parked in front of our 

school.  Parents, you are encouraged to call the Farms police and report any repeat offenders.   

3.   Don’t leave kids unattended in your cars.  Never leave your automobile.  If you must come into  the building, 

park in the circle (PLEASE DON’T DOUBLE PARK) on McMillan or behind Rite Aid.  Never park in the STAFF 

LOT(RICHARD STAFF STICKER REQUIRED) or handicap spot, as we have parents/teachers who need those 

spots in the parking lot. 

4.   Consider parking down the street and crossing Ridge Rd. with the crossing guard.  This works well for many 

of our students and eliminates the Kercheval-McKinley “bottleneck.”  

5.   Never use Ridge Rd. as a drop off or pick up location.  It’s dangerous and your car would be parked on the wrong 

side of the street. 

ATTENDANCE 

Please be sure to call our attendance line at 432-4901 with all absences/late arrivals by 8:45 am.  The attendance 

line is a dedicated line and available 24 hours/7 days a week.  If you know of a future absence (trip, appointment, 

etc.) please let the office know with a phone call or note as soon as possible.  Your cooperation will save a consid-

erable amount of time spent calling to locate the student.  We appreciate all of your efforts helping us keep your 

children safe. 

For the past few years, in consideration of the increased number of children with food allergies and sensitivities, our faculty 

and staff have chosen to replace edible birthday treats with non-edible “gifts” (pencils, erasers, Oriental Trading-type 

items) that the children may share. (Please keep in mind that bringing in any birthday treat has always been optional and no 

one is required to do so.) 

This year, we are also asking parents to refrain from bringing any food in for your child to share with other 

students during lunch time.  This creates m any problem s, such as not having enough for  all students, hav-

ing some students feeling left out, a lack of plates and/or serving utensils, and, most of all, unfairness to the students with 

food allergies and sensitivities.  Feel free to drop off food for your own child/ren at lunch.    Sharing food is always welcome 

during special classroom parties such as Halloween, when parents can plan and supervise the choices so that they are safe 

for all students.  Thank you so much for your support as we remain sensitive to the needs of all of our children. 

BELL SCHEDULE 

MONDAY 

9:05 AM Entry Bell 

9:10 AM AM Instruction Begins 

11:56-12:44 Lunch/Recess 

12:46 PM PM Instruction Begins 

3:38 PM Dismissal 

TUESDAY- FRIDAY 

8:20 AM Entry Bell 

8:25 AM AM Instruction Begins 

11:36-12:24 Lunch/Recess 

12:26 PM PM Instruction Begins 

  NO BIRTHDAY TREATS 
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Our PTO is off to a great start to the school year!  We've been 
working hard on fun family events, clubs, fundraisers and 
much more.  Here's some events we have coming up in the 
next few weeks: 

Haunted Garage: we look forward to this annual fun event!  Richard’s 
“date” is October 19th. Remember, even if you can’t attend that day, you 
can buy your tickets from us and use them on a different date. Richard will 
still benefit from your ticket purchase.  
 
Save the date: our Fall Fest will be held on October 21st from 2:00-4:00. 
Stay tuned for details. We’ll have some past favorites along with some new 
twists.   
 
Kroger cards: don’t forget to register your Kroger card through the com-
munity rewards program. You can choose Richard as your charity and 
earn money for the school.  
 
Amazon: do you use Amazon?  If you select Richard as your charity 
through the Amazon Smiles program, our school earns money every time 
you shop!  Once selected, you don’t have to select it every time. Just make 
sure you shop through smile.amazon.com.  

 

 The PTO Fall Fundraiser is underway.  We are selling Entertain-
ment Books for $30.00. This is one of our most important and 
successful fundraisers for the year.  The money raised helps the 
PTO fund important programs for the children at Richard such as 
our amazing assemblies, technology upgrades, special programs, 
and family activities throughout the year.  The fundraiser runs 
until 9/28.  All order forms and payments are due back to the of-
fice by 10/3.  Let’s make this fundraiser another success for our 
kids!  

http://smile.amazon.com/
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Join us for the GPPSS Open House Sunday, October 

14, from 1-3 pm.  Come explore our schools, including 

our tuition-based Preschool, with student-led tours.  

Invite your neighbors and friends! 

OPEN HOUSE 
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Golden Awards 

Golden Note Award Winners: 

K-1  Mrs. Vetor   

2-3  Mr. Swansey 

4-5  Mrs. Barron 

 

 

Golden Paintbrush Award Winners: 

K-2 – Mrs. Vetor 

 

 

Golden Shoe Award Winners:  

K-2 Ms. K. Schmitz 

3-5   Ms S. Schmitz 

 

 

 

Golden Book Award Winners: 

2 nd grade  Mrs. Murphy 

 

 

 

Service Workers of the Month         Safety Workers of the Month 

Charlotte Kowal                                     Ella Smith 

Morgan Costello                                     Leila Oskui 
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The 2018 SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR is coming soon! 

Please mark you calendars…we will be open during Richard’s fabulous FALL FEST the evening of 

October 21st  

...and  will remain open the week of October 22nd-25th; during lunch and after school. 

What a great way to encourage reading at home! 
 

There will be many opportunities to volunteer…stay tuned! 

 

Book Fair Chair 

Sara Waller 

Committee members 

Jodie Reynolds 

Helena Carroll 

Danielle Schoeny (Bartalino) 
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The Dot is the story of a caring teacher who 

dares a doubting student to trust in her own 

abilities by being brave enough to “make her 

mark”. What begins with a small dot on a 

piece of paper becomes a breakthrough in 

confidence and courage, igniting a journey of 

self-discovery and sharing, which has gone on 

to inspire countless children and adults 

around the globe. 
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Gym– Mr. Ciaravino 

We started off the ear with enthusiasm and positive attitudes, with a focus on health! We are play-
ing soccer,and frisbee and learning the rules of play and strategies. They are all playing hard, 
catching on, and having lots of fun. 

Art-Mrs. Maday & Ms. Debow 

Welcome back to a new school year in the art room.   Mrs. Maday will be 
teaching art on D days and Mrs. DeBow will be teaching art on C day.  All students are getting set-
tled back as we begin our first projects.  Students will soon be creating their Art to Remember pro-
jects in their upcoming art classes.  

  Music-Mrs. Weinhaus 

 

We are busy in the music room this Fall.  Choir starts October 2,  on A days at lunch recess.  
Kindergarteners are working on Carnival of Animals!   First Graders are learning Peter and the 
Wolf!  Concert will be December 19th! 

Library-Mrs. Gostomski & Mrs. Quinlan 

It is so wonderful to see the children in the library again.  Our kindergarteners and new students to 
Richard received their brand new library cards.  Please keep these at home and feel free to use 

them at any of the 3 public library branches.  All K, 1st and 2nd graders started this 
year with important lessons about book care and finding the “Just Right books”.  We 
also familiarized ourselves with the different areas of the library and how to be safe 
and respectful during our library visits.  We will also practice expanding our reading 
interests and try new books!    
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